Teresa Mooney, 

53, Queen Square,
Strathbungo,

Glasgow G41 2BD

Tel.: 07855492233

e-mail: chair@strathbungo.com
Dear Candidates,
Re: Party policy on holding Network rail accountable for its actions and spending of taxpayers money
The Strathbungo Society is writing to Glasgow Central  candidates on behalf of the residents of Strathbungo to seek your opinion, and your support, in the matter of holding Network Rail more accountable for its actions at the local as well as national level. You may be aware of our serious concerns regarding Network Rail's plans to remove fences and all vegetation along the length of Moray Place in Strathbungo, and replacing these with a 1.8m high weld mesh fence, all within the Strathbungo conservation area. The proposed work they are planning will have:

 Major Environmental  impact

· loss of small sapling trees and hedging, in addition to more mature trees and shrubs that create a green barrier along the embankment. Network Rail has stated that they will NOT be doing any kind of re-planting.  Apart from the decimated look that will be created, there is the loss of stability to the embankment itself from the removal of the trees, hedges and shrubs that currently bind it together and hold it in place.  
· loss of nesting sites for the birds including blackbirds, blue tits, sparrows and other species.
· loss of wildlife habitats for foxes,  squirrels and other small mammals, as well as the blossom and  flowering plants that butterflies and moths depend on.  
· Railway embankments are considered to have major importance in retaining biodiversity and also for support for endangered species of all kinds.   Plus they improve air quality, particularly in urban areas.
 Major Amenities impact
·  increased noise pollution from the railway line and Darnley Road on the other side of the railway track.  Currently the vegetation on both sides of the railway track absorbs the majority of the noise generated by trains and road traffic.  This is particularly so when trains are ‘idling’ at the signals and when lorries are delivering to the supermarket in Darnley Road.  If the vegetation is removed, residents are going to be exposed to unnecessary increased noise levels, with all the implications for health and wellbeing that that entails.   
· invasion of privacy for residents living along the line, with no greenery shielding  them from   view, particularly when trains are stationary at the signal.  
· high security fencing being inappropriately erected in a conservation area and immediately in front of  Grade A and Grade B listed buildings, including a "Greek" Thomson masterpiece, with threatened removal of a 1870's hooped fence which forms part of the listed properties. This fence is within the land ownership of residents along Moray Place and since Network Rail plan to erect a fence only three feet from it, there is obvious concern that there will be inevitable damage to the 1870’s hooped fence.  
· Network Rail are well aware that the conservation boundary extends into the centre of the track, but have made no attempt in their plans to adhere to conservation principles and imperatives.  
Disproportionate Action and use of Funds

·  Spending large amounts of taxpayers money on contractors and equipment to clear the vegetation for fence posts, when the few gaps in hedging behind the existing fence could be easily filled more cheaply by planting appropriate species of hedge, small trees and shrubs (especially prickly varieties) .  Network Rail on their website note that vegetation is acceptable as a barrier.  Increasing, rather than decreasing the vegetation would be a far more cost effective solution to any need for a more effective barrier on the Moray Place side of the rail track.   
· Road closure orders, which will cause major inconvenience to residents where there are already limited access routes into the neighbourhood and parking is also limited.  
· Spending large amounts of taxpayers money decimating the vegetation in Strathbungo whilst spending money in other areas of the city funding community planting along the railway embankment.  It simply makes no sense.  Network Rail have not been able to provide any kind of environmental impact survey or any plans, policies or strategies that explain the rationale behind their current plans for the embankment along Moray Place.  
· Plans to site the weld mesh fence as close to the road as possible, will result in the maximum amount of environmental damage, as they will inevitably have to be cutting down vegetation out with as well as within their boundary.  If there has to be any kind of fence, then It would be easier and cheaper to site the fence well within their boundary and much closer to the railway line which is already cleared of vegetation on a regular basis.  A fence sited closer to the line would not have the visibility that a fence sited in the current plans.  However, it is our view that any kind of fence is unnecessary and an enhanced vegetation barrier would be the most effective solution. 
As a publicly funded organisation, Network Rail is currently regulated by the Office of Rail and Road (ORR), though its regulatory powers are restricted to economic efficiencies and health and safety for the rail industry as a whole.  

ORR derives all of its powers from the Westminster Parliament, but as noted they are limited.  This means that Network Rail is not directly accountable through ORR with regards to planning and conservation.  Indeed they seem to be above the law with regards to planning and conservation legislation and an individual's property rights.  Track and passenger safety is always given as the reason for any work and there seems to be no way to challenge their decisions or actions, however perverse or inappropriate they are.  
Despite significant communication with Network Rail it has been very difficult to engage them in meaningful consultation. Indeed their stated position is that they do not require to consult with local communities, they only have to communicate with them!  How in a democratic country can Network Rail, an organisation that uses taxpayers  money, be answerable to nobody?   Also, in September 2014, Network Rail was re-classified as a Central Government Body, adding 34 billion to public sector debt – yet they do not need to consult with anyone, especially the taxpayers who fund them!
This is a recurring issue affecting not just constituents of Glasgow Central but also the electorate all across the UK.
We would seek to publish your position for residents to read on the Strathbungo Blog, Facebook Group and in our Newsletter along with what action you and your party intend to take if elected as our local parliamentary candidate.

Thank you for your attention and we look forward to your response.

More information can be found at www.bungoblog.com, search "Network Rail".

Yours sincerely,
Teresa Money

Chair, The Strathbungo Society
for The Strathbungo Society
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